

Outwood Junior Academy Brumby

Queensway, Scunthorpe, DNI6 2HY

Tel: +44(0)1724 865644

Web: www.brumbyjunior.outwood.com

Chief Executive Principal, Primary: Mr Lee Wilson

Principal: Mr Matthew Vickers

Dear Parents & Carers,

As you are aware, we will reopen the academy to all children on Monday as part of the Government's route map towards the lifting of restrictions following the national lockdown period. We are all looking forward to welcoming the children back into school and resuming their lessons face-to-face.

In preparation for this, all staff will be on the academy site tomorrow, Friday 5th March, to ensure that they have been fully trained in additional control measures that we will be implementing and also to prepare their classrooms for the full return.

As a result, the remote education that your child accesses tomorrow up until 2.30pm will not involve 'live' teaching. Instead, the children will be assigned English, Maths and wider curriculum work which has been provided by our trust team of curriculum directors. The intention is to enrich the children's learning as well as providing them with age appropriate lesson content.

Children will be able to access the learning for these sessions at the following website:

https://tinyurl.com/OGATMarch

This link will also be sent to children via their Google Classroom tomorrow.

At 2.30, the children will come back together with their class teacher on a GoogleMeet, accessed via the usual code on their Google Classroom.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support with your child's remote learning over the last 8 weeks. We feel that the provision has been very effective and has been positively received by our children and families. We welcome any feedback regarding the remote learning provision that has been in place and should you wish to send us any comments, please email us at remotelearning34@brumbyjunior.outwood.com or remotelearning56@brumbyjunior.outwood.com. Our staff have worked incredibly hard over the last few weeks so if you would like to send a message of thanks, please use the Thank A Teacher Form.

We will shortly be sending details of our parents consultation evening which will be held online using Google Meet. Many parents and carers are now familiar with this platform having used it during the remote learning period. This evening will be held during the week commencing 22nd March which will enable the class teacher to be able to give you an overview of how well your child is progressing and settling back into face-to-face learning.

We know that this has been a difficult time, but together we have ensured that our children have been well supported and have continued to make progress. Thank you for the part that you and your family have played in this success.

Yours faithfully,

Matthew Vickers Principal

Outwood Grange Academies Trust is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales (No. 06995649)

Registered office: Potovens Lane, Outwood, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WFI 2PF

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This letter, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain privileged information.

Any unauthorised review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited.

If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the Outwood Grange Academies Trust and destroy all copies of the original letter.